
All, 

 

I hope this email finds you and your families well in these very uncertain times. 

 

You will recall receiving emails from me over the past month or so with regard to the 

circumstances of the league finishing and concerns over some of the details told to the 

committee by some members of Caerphilly Knights. 

 

The following has now been decided by the committee after consideration of all the available 

facts. 

 

1.      Allan JONES to receive a final written warning for his conduct in this matter. 

 

2.      Caerphilly Knights as a team to be demoted to third place in the league table,  

 thus preventing them from benefitting from any financial awards for coming second place. 

 

3.      Caerphilly Knights as a team also to receive a final written warning for 

         the conduct of some of its players as named and detailed previously. 

 

4.      Alan MORGAN to retain his position at the top of the player rankings. 

 

 

These decisions have not been taken lightly and some of you kindly informed us of your 

views on how the committee should proceed in this matter. 

 

I have now informed Andy HUGHES of these sanctions and Andy has not sought o lodge any 

appeal. 

 

The above decisons are therefore final and conclude this matter. 

 

Unfortunately there is no current update that we can give you with regard to whether the 

league will go ahead at the start of the new season. We will keep you posted as the landscape 

changes in the coming months. 

 

 

Stay safe and look after yourselves. 

 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Darran Fenton. 

Secretary. 
 


